
 
 
Parental Notification of Assessment Opt Out Policies under The Every Student Succeeds Act of 2015 
 
According to the Virginia Department of Education, "All students in tested grade levels and courses are 
expected to participate in Virginia's assessment program, unless specifically exempted by state or federal law or 
by Board of Education regulations." On December 10, 2015, the Every Student Succeeds Act of 2015 (ESSA) 
was signed into law. Section 1112(e)(2) of ESSA states that parents of students in Title I schools have a right to 
know about state or division policies regarding student participation in any assessments mandated by ESSA, 
including any policy, procedure, or parental right to opt students out of such assessments. The Commonwealth 
of Virginia does not currently have an Opt Out policy for SOL assessments. However, Section 22.1-253.13:3.C 
of the Code of Virginia states that, “The Board of Education shall not include in its calculation of the passage 
rate of a Standards of Learning assessment for the purposes of state accountability any student whose parent 
has decided to not have his child take such Standards of Learning assessment, unless such exclusions would 
result in the school's not meeting any required state or federal participation rate.” Prince William County 
Public Schools regulations state that, if a parent or guardian decides to not have a student take a state or local 
assessment, then the person making the request should be informed about the academic consequences that 
decision could have on the student.  
 
If you would like to receive more information about this topic, please contact the principal. 
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